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From a fisheries perspective, Alternative number 2 is by far the preferred alternative.  It 

adequately meets the goals of this project by creating a functional water diversion structure that 

allows both boater and fish passage, while maintaining a channel that is reflective of the natural 

channel of the N. Fork Gunnison. 

I am not enthusiastic about the three grouted drop structures that are proposed in Alternative 

number 3, as they will have detrimental impacts to the fishery in the N. Fork.  These structures 

appear to have been added to allow for the addition of play boating, which I was not aware of 

having been a stated goal of the project.  Such grouted structures are known to negatively impact 

riverine fisheries in three ways: they limit fish passage due to high velocities, they reduce the 

amount of inhabitable fish habitat within the altered reach, and they reduce the aquatic 

invertebrate production within the stretch of river. 

The high velocities within the tongue of these types of structures typically exceed the swimming 

capabilities of fish, especially at low flows when the entire volume of the river is confined to the 

grouted drop structure.  Although the proposed design describes the use of boulders to allow 

upstream fish passage and shows some low velocity zones adjacent to the drop structure, I am 

concerned that these boulders will not be accessible during low flow conditions where these 

types of grouted drop structures are most limiting to fish passage. We have seen issues with these 

types of designs throughout the state.  Would it be possible to run the Merrick fish-passage 

analysis for Alternative number 3 at low flows to see what predicted fish passage would look 

like?  In such an analysis, would the Manning's n value be adjusted to reflect the low roughness, 

grouted surface?  If these structures are preferred, we would recommend making adjacent fish 

passage structures that would be inundated and passable at all flow conditions.    

In multiple kayak parks throughout the state, CPW has observed significant declines in fish 

abundance and biomass.  This is due to the high and variable flow conditions that result from the 

accelerated water that is produced as a necessity for creating play-waves.  Essentially, the 

conditions within pools downstream of grouted drop structures are too tumultuous for fish to 

inhabit in normal numbers. 

Finally, grouted drop structures reduce the aquatic invertebrate production from the section of 

stream in which they are installed.  Aquatic invertebrates utilize the interstitial spaces between 

cobbles in the stream bed for habitat, and the highest zones of invertebrate densities are within 

riffles.  Grouted drop structures eliminate these invertebrate production zones by changing the 

natural riffle drops in a river to grouted drops causing drastic reductions in overall biomass 

within the reach of river.  The impacts of this reduced biomass can affect fish populations well 

downstream of the drop structures by eliminating inflows of invertebrates from upstream. 

In summation, CPW does not support Alternative number 3.  If this alternative is pursued, we 

would like to see the Merrick analysis for this design for the entire reach, and would recommend 

installing fish passage channels adjacent to the grouted drops.   

We greatly prefer Alternative number 2.  Thanks! Eric Gardunio; Area Aquatic Biologist 


